
 

 

 

   

FPC Youth Mulches Playground for Children at 
The Oasis of Kingsport Women’s Ministry 

Shantell Bogle, the Executive Director of The Oasis of Kingsport Women’s Ministry, 
and the Board of Directors would like to personally thank the FPC Youth Group, along 
with Russ Pearson and Kevin Heindselman for the time they put into mulching the 
playground to make it safe for children to play. The youth came two Sunday 
afternoons in order to complete the project: Palm Sunday, April 10, and Sunday, April 
24.  Between them they unloaded some 170 bags of mulch weighing 22 lbs. each for a 
total of 3,740 lbs. of rubber mulch. This group of young people went to work and 
accomplished the task very quickly. The playground is now ready for Summer and for 
upcoming VBS at the Oasis. Thanks to all who participated!  


